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Devin Hunter

From: Fran rayner <frannierayner@hotmail.com>

Sent: Monday, February 28, 2022 5:47 PM

To: Devin Hunter

Subject: Seasonal Closure of Snooks Drive

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 

recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 

Dear Devin 

Upon rereading our first email to you we noticed a couple of errors, so we are sending a revised email. 

 

Since 1975 Snooks Drive has been closed at Old Hill Road from May 24th weekend to Labour Day weekend.  This was 

done by approval of Council to alleviate the excessive amount of traffic during the summer months.  Prior to closure 

the residents of Snooks Drive and Harold Street were subjected to constant traffic to get from Old Hill Road to Cedar 

Drive or vice versa. 

 

On more than one occasion residents sustained damage to property.  The worst of these involved the destruction of 

a front porch on one property and the shifting of a building from its foundation when drivers lost control of their 

vehicles.  In addition it became difficult if not impossible for parents to walk their children along Harold Street to the 

beach due to dangerous operation of vehicles. 

 

With co-operation of Council members who spent time with residents counting vehicles, this untenable situation 

was mitigated by the seasonal closure of Snooks Drive.  Since neither Snooks Drive nor Harold Street are wide 

enough for two way summer traffic, activating the seasonal closure has worked well for over forty years. 

 

We would welcome your comments and any suggestions regarding this situations. 

 

Sincerely 

 

Bill and Fran Rayner 

 

16 Harold Street 

 

Turkey Point 

 

Phone Number:  519-426-5878. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sent from my iPad 

 

hunter-d
Text Box
Personal Information

hunter-d
Text Box
Personal Information

hunter-d
Text Box
Personal Information


